KETTERING

City Schools

KETTERING BOARD OF EDUCATION
JOINT CITY/SCHOOL SESSION
NOVEMBER 29, 2022

The Board of Education of the Kettering City School District met in a Joint City/School Work Session at
the Kettering Fire Department Headquarters Community Room, 4745 Hempstead Station Drive, Kettering,
OH 45429 on November 29, 2022, at 6:00 p.m.

The meeting was called to order by the Board President, Toby Henderson at 6:00 p.m.

Roll Call: Present, Five. Mr. Jim Ambrose, Mr. Toby Henderson, Mrs. Jennifer Kane, Mr. Mark
Martin, Mrs. Lori Parks.
Absent, None.

In Attendance:

Mindy McCarty-Stewart, Superintendent, Ken Miller, Assistant Superintendent for Human Capital, Jeff
Johnson, Director of Business Services, Kari Basson, Community Relations & Auxiliary Services
Coordinator, and Cary Furniss, Treasurer.

Also in attendance were Valerie Dupler, Coordinator of Elementary Teaching & Learning and Liz Jensen,
Career Technical Principal, Peggy Lehner, Mayor, Lisa Duvall, Tony Klepacz, Bruce Duke, Jacque Fisher
and Jyl Hall, Council Members, Mark Schiewterman, City Manager, Steve Bergstressor, Assistant City
Manager, Mitch Robbins, Fire Chief, Chip Protsman, Chief of Police and Mary Beth O’Dell, Director of
Parks, Recreation & Cultural Arts.

Mayor Lehner led the Board and Council in the Pledge of Allegiance.
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Mitch Robbins, Fire Chief, presented information on public safety in the school district and the services
provided by the fire department. Chip Protsman, Police Chief, provided an update on the partnerships
between the police department and the school district. Mark Schiewterman, City Manager, updated the
Board on 3 current initiatives in the city including the hiring of a new city manager, the beginning of a new
strategic plan and the establishment of a sustainability committee.
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Liz Jensen, Career Technical Principal, presented information on the career tech programming offered at
Fairmont High School. Four students were selected to provide testimony regarding their experiences in
their respective program and the opportunities they have been afforded.

A video update on the District’s state report card was provided by Dan VonHandorf, Assistant
Superintendent for Teaching & Learning since Mr. VonHandorf was not available for the meeting.

Mary Beth O’Dell, Director of Parks, Recreation & Cultural Arts and Kari Basson, Community Relations

& Auxiliary Services Coordinator presented information on the “We Are Kettering” Community Pilot
Project as part of the Partners for Healthy Youth.
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Given the length of the presentations, Mayor Lehner thanked everyone for their attendance and adjourned
the meeting. No official business was conducted by the Board of Education.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:16 p.m.

Attest: Treasurer, Board of Education Attest: President, Board of Education
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